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Kia ora all,   
You are receiving this update as you are a user of the Alex Moore turf. We are doing our best to 
accommodate players at alternative venues while this work is being carried out. We appreciate you working 
with us as we carry out these upgrades. 
 
Contractors commenced work, setting up fencing at the beginning of October and creating a safe 
workspace in the vicinity of the artificial turf. With substantial time involved removing the rubber balls and 
sand, which has now been redistributed to the Riding for Disabled arena in Lower Hutt, the work has now 
moved on to the next phase. The artificial turf has been removed and testing on the shock pads under the 
turf has begun, to ensure it meets with NZ Football and Rugby regulations.  
 
The new underlay will be laid across the shock pads over the next few weeks, followed by the new turf and 
further testing. 
 
I know that the large area that has been cordoned off to house products and vehicles as they are needed, 
is inconvenient and the contractors will be doing their best to refine the space as they move through the 
product. Unfortunately, at this point in time, the area coned off is what is required. 
 
The team are still tracking well to have this project completed by the end of the year – with testing following 
this. 

      

Ngā mihi, 
 Wendy Turton 
Customer Liaison Officer (Sportsfields) | Parks, Sport & Recreation | Wellington City Council 
M 027 803 0324 | E Wendy.Turton2@wcc.govt.nz  | W Wellington.govt.nz 
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